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3rd July, 2019 
 

 
Re: HSE HR Circular 014/2019 re Holders of Consultant Contract 1997 – Measurement of on-site 

Private Practice 
 
Dear Colleagues, 

Please find attached Department of Health Circular 8/2019 dated 25th June 2019 which provides clarification 
on the measurement of a consultant’s on-site private practice where the Consultant concerned is a holder of 
the Consultant Contract 1997. Applicable designations and related ratios are set out in the attached table. 
 
Please ensure that this Circular is brought to the attention of all relevant managers and personnel in your area 
of responsibility.  
 
Queries 
Managers may refer any queries that they may have in relation to this Circular to their local HR / Employee 
Relations / Medical Manpower Departments. 
 
Queries from HR Departments on the contents of this Circular may be referred to Barbara Whiston, HSE 
Corporate Employee Relations, HR Directorate, 63-64 Adelaide Road, Dublin 2. Tel: 01 6626966, Email: 
Barbara.whiston@hse.ie  

Please note also that the National HR Help Desk is also available to take queries on 1850 444 925 or email: 
ask.hr@hse.ie  

Yours sincerely, 

 

Rosarii Mannion  
National Director of Human Resources 



   
 

 

 



   
 

 

 
 
 


